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Quarterly Committee Meeting (2 December 2013)

The full agenda, reports and minutes of today's Strathclyde Pension Fund Committee meeting provide more information on the topics below. 

The Fund's value as at 31 October 2013 was £13,612m, a new high water mark.

The Fund's return for the quarter to 30 September 2013 was +2.4%. Closing Fund value was £13,193m.

The Fund's indicative total funding level (assets as a % of liabilities) as at 30 September 2013 was 87.9%.

The committee agreed two new investments from the Fund's New Opportunities Portfolio:

· £32 million in Lloyds Bank UK Infrastructure Partners LP. The Partnership has committed to five transactions (one hospital, two highways maintenance, one waste facility and one social housing) and is at preferred bidder stage with another four (two waste facilities, one hospital and one highways maintenance).

· up to £50 million in the secondary UK Infrastructure market via the Pensions Infrastructure Platform Equity Fund, managed by Dalmore Capital. Dalmore will target secondary equity stakes in areas such as health, education, transport and OFTOs (Offshore Transmission Operators).

Audit Scotland has given an unqualified opinion that the financial statements of the Fund for 2012/13 give a true and fair view of the financial transactions of the Fund.

LGPS 2015 passed a significant milestone in November when the Heads of Agreement document was approved by the 3 negotiating parties: Scottish Government, the Trade Unions and COSLA on behalf of employers. The final version of the document will be signed in mid December.

Three "new" employers have joined the Fund: West College Scotland, Ayrshire College and Glasgow Clyde College. All 3 result from mergers of existing fund employers in the further education college sector. 

Draft Heads of Agreement for the new LGPS in Scotland published today (10 October 2013)

On behalf of scheme employers, COSLA Leaders have already agreed to the Scottish LGPS draft Heads of Agreement document.

The trade unions will now consult on this document starting on 16th October to 7th November, with a recommendation to accept the deal.

The final version should  be signed by representatives in the week commencing 11th November 2013 when the trade unions have confirmed their acceptance.  At this point further material will be released in relation to the new scheme. Key features are that it is:

· a Career Average (CARE) Scheme 

· with a 1/49th accrual rate 

· with inflation protection linked to CPI 

· offering a 50:50 option to accrue half benefits for half contributions for a period 

· protecting accrued final salary benefits for all existing members 

· delivering additional protection for those closest to retirement

This represents a very good pensions arrangement for current and future local government employees and employers.

We want to invest in the living wage (6 November 2013)

We are proud to be one of the 13 signatories of the open letter to the boards of all UK public companies that was published in today's Financial Times.

Our letter, signed by Councillor Paul Rooney as Chair of the Strathclyde Pension Fund Committee, calls on companies to pay their employees and contracted staff the living wage.

The appropriate section from the letters page of the FT can be downloaded  from the right hand side of this page. 

Quarterly Committee Meeting (2 September 2013)

The full agenda, reports and minutes of today's Strathclyde Pension Fund Committee meeting provide more information on the topics below. 

The Fund's value as at 31 July 2013 was £13,413m, a new high water mark.

The Fund's return for the quarter to 30 June 2013 was -0.3%. The FTSE All Share index returned -1.7% for the quarter. Closing Fund value was £12,918m.

The Fund's indicative total funding level (assets as a % of liabilities) as at 30 June 2013 was 86.0%.

As part of the Fund's New Opportunities Portfolio the committee agreed to establish a £50m Clydebuilt Property Fund, with Ediston Properties as the General Partner taking advantage of improving market conditions and opportunities in the <£10m commercial property sector in the Strathclyde area.

Scheme reform in Scotland is making progress. GAD (Government Actuaries Department) has generated a template of core benefits and accrual rate that could be delivered within the cost of the current scheme. This is being considered by employers and trade unions. 

SPFO submitted its first Real Time Information (RTI) electronic file to HMRC in August.

One new employer has joined the Fund: East Ayrshire Leisure Trust.

Our annual meeting took place today (14 June 2013)

Today's 2013 annual meeting, held in the Barony Hall, Glasgow, was attended by around 100 employer and trade union representatives.

The key message was that scheme year 2012 / 2013 was very much a year of ensuring that the Fund's house is in good shape for the future.

The year not only saw the implementation of a new pensions administration system and significant Service / process reform but also impressive investment performance resulting in a much stronger financial position at the year end.  

The meeting's agenda included:

· The Financial Report to 31st March 2013, confirming a closing asset value of just over £13bn - a new high. 

· The Investment Report, analysing the year's changes in mandates / asset allocation and the year's outturn investment performance of +14.5%. 

· The Administration Report, outlining our performance for the year and detailing our plans for doing much more electronically in the future. 

· An Actuarial Update from Catherine McFayden of Hymans Robertson, providing a brief lowdown on hot topics facing the LGPS. 

Guest speaker, Shane Chaplin, of GES gave a keynote presentation on the Fund's increasing focus on responsible investment.

030413

Cyprus pensions payments resumed 
3 April update to below's News article of 22 March: we are now able to resume payments to Bank of Cyprus and Laiki / Cyprus Popular bank accounts located in Cyprus with immediate effect.


The Scottish Government has formally asked us to suspend pensions payable to any bank account in Cyprus or to any bank account in Greece operated by Cyprus Popular Bank or Bank of Cyprus.

This is a temporary measure until the situation is clearer.

The payment due on 15th March has been dispatched by us though we understand that the funds may not have been released to account holders by some Cypriot banks. 

We will not make any further payments until we are advised by the Scottish Government to resume payments.

When we resume payments we will of course include any suspended amounts and make payment as quickly as possible. 

We are conscious that a temporary suspension of a pension may cause real financial hardship. 

To avoid pensions being suspended we have tried to contact all of our affected pensioners advising them that they can ask us to pay their pension into a UK bank account bearing their name using the form available from the Publications / Forms area of our website.

As the situation is fluid, we suggest that those affected monitor developments via the News area of our website and any announcements from the Scottish Public Pensions Agency.

We will try our best to keep those affected updated on a regular basis of the current position as regards their pension from us.

200313

Budget announces the end of contracting out from April 2016 

The arrival of the new state pension and the ending of contracting out has been brought forward to April 2016.

This will increase national insurance costs to our employers by 3.4% and costs to our members by 1.4%.

